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Dear Sirs. 
 
I strongly object to  proposed building of homes at W4 Brooklands farm. 
 
It is alarming that you are prepared to add so many buildings to an already overstretched infrastructure. 
Our sea & rivers are already highly polluted by sewage & have the highest overflows in the County which 
are being investigated by the Environment agency. It is anticipated that this development will create 420 
Tonnes of water & sewage every day being released .Our sewage system is at capacity. The extension of 
the sewage pipe into our seas is a cover to the real need to increase capacity to treat the sewage in the 
first place. The health & wellbeing of residents, swimmers & all water sport users is being severely 
compromised. Before considering more building in the area this provision must be created. Let Brixham & 
SW water be a warning. 
 
Additionally, loss of valuable green space and natural habitat will impact the character of the town and the 
wellbeing of residents. Wildlife will be replaced with concrete & flooding.  
 
Increased traffic congestion, which is already an issue, will be worse and the provisision of sufficient 
healthcare and emergency services will also be affected. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Sandra Haywood 
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